

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on February 18, 2016. Scott Fogleman, Town Manager, was present. Chair Bob Miller called the monthly meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on January 31, 2016. Sales were \$94,709.53. This was a decrease from \$99,965.52 in January 2015.

Old Business:

- 1) The Manager will contact Longevity to help with winterizing the lights on the building.
- 2) The Manager will review applications and a decision will be made for the part time position.

New Business:

- 1) The Board approved for the Manager and Assistant Manager to attend the conference in Greensboro on April 5th and 6th.
- 2) The Board received a copy of the Annual Report for 2015.
- 3) The purchase and installation of a small neon (open) sign was approved by the Board and will be placed in the window.
- 4) The Manager will get the information to Susie Greene to prepare the article for the newspaper on the distribution of our funds in the community.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on March 15, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations

Manager